## AVON, SOUTH DAKOTA - MARCH 15, 1999

Due notice having been given, the Avon City Council met as a Board of Equalization on the above date at 7:30 p.m. at the Avon City Library. Roll call: Mayor VanGerpen, Finance Officer Haenfler, and Alderman: VanGerpen, Einrem, Reister and Deurmier. Also present: School Board Representative Paul Tolsma.

Meeting called to order by Mayor VanGerpen.

Alderman Oster arrived at 7:40 p.m.

The Board of Equalization determined that all taxable properties had been placed on the assessment roll as prepared by the Director of Equalization.

A long discussion was held on which direction to run the new sewer line to the Farmers Coop Elevator fertilizer plant. It was agreed to have Alderman Einrem and Reister check into the matter and work with the Mayor and Street & Water Commissioner.

A discussion was held to clarify what was agreed on at the March 1, 1999 meeting about gravel on Evergreen Street. The Council agreed to put gravel from 1<sup>st</sup> Ave. all the way south and as far north on Evergreen to get water to drain.

There being no further business to come before the Board of Equalization and Council at this time, a motion by Einrem and second by VanGerpen to adjourn at 9:30 p.m. All votes "AVE", motion CARRIED

Edward VanGerpen - Mayor

ATTEST:

Peg Haenfler - City Finance Officer

(SEAL)